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2020 NZRCA SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES (19th September 2020 – 11am) 
 

1. Meeting Open – 11:08am  
2. Welcome – Matthew Banks (NZRCA President) welcomed everyone to the Special Meeting 

a. People In Attendance: 

Name Role Number 

Matthew Banks Meeting Chair / Delegate 04 

Scott Kendall NZRCA Secretary  

Rex Wessels NZRCA Treasurer  

Darryl Maslin NZRCA EP Onroad Tech Officer  

Dean Evans Delegate 07 

Luke Prattley Delegate 09 

Julian Hardy Delegate 10 

Antony Mara Delegate 12 

Selwyn Duthie Delegate 13 

Stu Macferson Delegate 14 

James Dale Delegate 15 

James Corrigan Delegate 21 

Amber Kendall Delegate 23 

Ron Groom Delegate 24 

David Beck Delegate 26 

3. Apologies - Counties, Whangarei, Bay Of Plenty, Tauranga Indoors, Nelson, Dargaville 
4. NZRCA Life Membership Award Presentation 

a. Amy Stevenson - Appendix 1 Below 
b. Selwyn Duthie - Appendix 2 Below 

5. NZRCA Constitutional Items – Appendix 3 Below 
6. Meeting Closed: 11:54am 
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Appendix 1  
Amy’s RC Diary 1989 – 2020 
 
Oh yeah, was the answer to a question an 8 ½ year old Amy was asked by her father Dave while 
watching RC car racing at Hamilton clubs Bristol Park off road track in late 1988.  After seeing her 
excitement, the question was if we sell the go kart would you like to have a go at racing RC cars.  Kart 
sold and it was off to Kits N Bits model shop where they met Bev and Rob Simpson who told them about 
the indoor racing at table tennis centre on Saturday nights. The indoors choice was made, and a 
Monster Beetle was purchased July 1989. 
 
Once assembled a lot of backyard practise was done and off to her to her very first race meeting on 2 
September 1989. Dave recalls a time pre RC at Frankton Primary School on a show and tell day in her 
class when Amy came home very down having not been able to contribute much due to her physical 
limitations.  Mum and Dad could feel her pain and disappointment. When the next one came around 
however it changed Amy’s outlook on life forever.  This time armed with her Monster Beetle out on the 
school netball court Amy instantly became the most popular kid in class, at least with the boys anyway.  
A massive confidence boost for her that has carried her thorough to this day. 
 
In 1990 saw the real start of the very successful indoor Drivers’ Series.  As well as race Amy offered to 
help Bev on the race computer having attended computing classes at CCS.  At the age of 12 Amy took 
over the computer from Bev, as well as race.  Amy began helping the then President and Drivers Series 
Co-ordinator Doug Holmes with all the paperwork for the series including entry forms, race books, 
designed the posters and all the race day computer work involved in the series.  Friday night set ups, 
early Saturday mornings, late evenings and prize-giving’s.  Amy loved that she could contribute so much 
to her chosen sport.  1994 saw touring cars enter the scene and Amy and Dave realised a need for a 
proper racetrack.  Materials available and Dave’s skills on a plastics fabricator saw Amy and Dave start a 
4-month build, late nights, weekends, Amy on a paint brush – “legend”.  The new track ready for the first 
round of Drivers Series June 2994. 
 
1996 saw a move to Claudelands Showgrounds.  Amy continued with her heavy workload at race control 
for race nights points rounds and Drivers Series duties as well as running her Stock Truck finally putting 
in 2010 putting No 1 on the door. 
 
Fast forward 2013 Amy took her first break from the computer in 20 years to recharge her batteries and 
not long after her racetrack went into storage.  In 2015 Amy took a trip to Tauranga RC club new indoor 
venue at a Greerton hall with her truck to have a go on carpet.  Soon however offering to run their race 
computer for them – surprise, surprise.  Gave Dad a call to go over and see the great job the guys had 
done making a track out of bits and pieces. They both said we can help with that.  Christmas break saw 
father and daughter together again on track duties.  This time Dave scrubbing brush and Amy on paint 
brush – legends.  Refreshed track delivered for the start of the 2016 season. 
 
2017 saw a move to a bigger hall at the Mount.  Amy now running the meetings from race control and a 
committee member.  Still racing in Hamilton but not enjoying their new venue with her ground zero 
drivers view making it very difficult to gauge most parts of the track. 
 
2020 saw Amy move her racing here to Tauranga where she can now see all of the racetrack, she is 
very proud to have helped build with Dad 26 years ago and loving it all. 
Amy became a committee member, club captain and has now taken over the President and Secretary 
roles as well. 
 
Amy has never missed a year’s racing in 30 years.  “I’m having lots of fun doing it” she says.  “The 
respect that is shown for Amy and her commitment to RC racing in a male dominated sport is awesome” 
says a very proud Mum and Dad.  Wow, all this from a primary school “show and tell”, Dave says. 
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Another important part of Amy’s RC diary has been her work on behalf of the NZRCA alongside her 
favourite man, other than her father of course – Murray Macdonald. Amy has served on the NZRCA 
Executive for 17 years as Licence Secretary.  She has officiated as Chief Timekeeper at national events 
in both the North Island and South Island and many north island events. Over the past 20 years she had 
trained many other members to use the AMB system at events. 
 
Just to end.  Here’s Amy’s racing stats compiled by Dave from his extensive files on Amy’s RC career 
over 30 years. 
1990 – 2020 and counting 
Club races indoors – 1,420 approx. 
20 years if Indoor Driver series – 320 
Many demonstrations and publicity races 
Many have come and gone and back again, but Amy has been there forever. 
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Appendix 2 
 
Selwyn Duthie  
 
Selwyns first sub to the Taranaki Radio Control Car Club (TRCCC) club was paid on the 6th December 
1978.  The sub at that time as $5.  
 
Selwyn was the president of TRCCC from at least 1993 till 2002, possibly before that but nobody could 
confirm this.  Selwyn then moved away from the President role where he has held the Secretary role 
since 2003 and is currently still in this position.   
 
Selwyn has attended one IFMAR worlds as a competitor in 1989 at Heemstede in the Netherlands where 
he finished in the top 100.  Selwyn has attended 2 other IFMAR world events in 2015 & 2017 where he 
was pit crew for his sons Jayden & Luke.   
 
Selwyn has helped both TRCCC and other NZRCA clubs in running of countless major meetings over 
the years including a large number of Ultimate Open meetings and National title meetings. 
 
Selwyn has been involved in the NZRCA Executive for 25 years this year and today we acknowledge 
this by presenting him with the award for NZRCA Life Membership.   
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NZRCA CONSTITUTION

Remit 1  Capital Model Racers Radio Control Car Club (Remit 1)

Current Rule: 3.2.2

Upon receipt of such application a licence will be issued which will be necessary for the entry at any competition held other than
the licence holder’s home club.

Proposed Rule: 3.2.2

3.2.2 Upon receipt of such application a licence will be issued which will be necessary for the entry at any competition including
the licence holder’s home club.

Reason:

This is to give clarity around License requirements in regards to NZRCA insurance cover.

Seconded 13

For 04, 07, 09, 10, 12, 13, 14, 15, 21, 23, 24, 26

Against
Abstained
Result ✔ Passed

Remit 2  Little Forest Raceway (Remit 2)

Current Rule: 5.1

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The NZRCA shall hold its Annual General Meeting (herein after referred to as the AGM) in September each year (preferred
location to be Auckland).

 

Proposed Rule: 5.1

The NZRCA shall hold its Annual General Meeting (herein after referred to as the AGM) in September each year
(preferred location to be Auckland).  If required, the AGM may be held via electronic format using audio/visual
link.  

Reason:

With COVID-19 the advice from Incorporated Societies was that although our constitution doesnt say we can not hold meetings
electronically, they advise we should update and clearly state "we can" hold the AGM electronically if required.

Seconded 04

For 04, 07, 09, 10, 12, 13, 14, 15, 21, 23, 24, 26

Against
Abstained
Result ✔ Passed

PRESIDENT
Matthew Banks
matthew@buildmaster.co.nz
021 388 813
SECRETARY
Scott Kendall
scott@randommail.co.nz
021 273 8046

2020 NZRCA AGM - Constitution Change
Remits



Remit 3  Little Forest Raceway (Remit 3)

Current Rule: 5.1.3.3

Elected officers will form the Executive Board as follows:

1. PRESIDENT
2. SECRETARY
3. TREASURER
4. I.C Off-Road Technical Officer
5. I.C On-Road Technical Officer
6. Electric Off-Road Technical Officer
7. Electric On-Road Technical Officer
8. Publicity Officer
9. License Secretary
10. H&S Officer

 

Proposed Rule: 5.1.3.3

Elected officers will form the Executive Board as follows:
1. PRESIDENT
2. SECRETARY
3. TREASURER
4. Publicity Officer
5. H&S Officer
6. I.C Off-Road Technical Officer
7. I.C On-Road Technical Officer
8. Electric Off-Road Technical Officer
9. Electric On-Road Technical Officer
10. NZ RC Speedway Representative 
11. Large Scale SpeedwayTechnical Officer

Reason:

With NZRCA licences now being completed online via club contacts, there is no longer a need for the Licence Secretary role.
The President, Secretary, Treasurer, Publicity officer all have full access to the website CMS and can monitor the licencing side
of things. We have technical officers (or a voice) currently for 4 factions of the sport, the NZRCA Executive should also have a
office place for Large Scale Speedway and NZ RC Speedway, so these areas can stay informed of everything going on at
executive level and have input. Re-order of some current positions.

Seconded 04

For 04, 07, 09, 10, 12, 13, 14, 15, 21, 23, 24, 26

Against
Abstained
Result ✔ Passed

Remit 4  Canterbury Radio Control Car Club (Remit 4)

Current Rule: 5.1.3.12.3

Online voting shall close one calendar month after being made available online.  At the closure of voting, all final voting numbers
shall be made public and require a two thirds majority vote to pass.

Proposed Rule: 5.1.3.12.3

All drivers registered with NZRCA that pay their licence fee shall have a right to vote regardless of age. Online voting shall close
one calendar month after being made available online. At the closure of voting, all final voting numbers shall be made public and
require a two thirds majority vote to pass

Reason:

We believe that if drivers pay for a license regardless of age then they should have the right to vote. If not then their license
should not attract a fee.

Seconded 10

For
Against 04, 07, 09, 10, 12, 13, 15, 21, 23, 24, 26

Abstained 14

Result ✘ Failed

Remit 5  Little Forest Raceway (Remit 5)



Current Rule: 5.2

SPECIAL MEETING

A Special Meeting of the NZRCA may be called upon request to the Secretary by any three Board members or by any three
member Clubs.

 

Proposed Rule: 5.2

A Special Meeting of the NZRCA may be called upon request to the Secretary by any three Board members or
by any three member Clubs.  Special meetings can be held electronically via Audio/Visual link if required.  

Reason:

Same with the AGM change, the advise from Incorporated Societies is to update our constitution to state "we can" hold meetings
electronically if required.

Seconded 04

For 04, 07, 09, 10, 12, 13, 14, 15, 21, 23, 24, 26

Against
Abstained
Result ✔ Passed

Remit 6  Little Forest Raceway (Remit 6)

Current Rule: No current rule

Proposed Rule: New Rule to be placed as 6.5.1

If the AGM or Special Meeting is conducted electronically via Audio/Visual link, votes will only be accepted if they are clearly
visable to at least one other partipant (not in the same location) and recorded.  Any delegate who does not provide video link will
be deemed to abstain from voting.  

Reason:

Advice from Incorporated Societies says that any electronically run meeting, votes can only count if they can be visual by at least
one other participant in the meeting via the visual link (i.e not present in the same room as the voter).

Seconded 04

For 04, 07, 09, 10, 12, 13, 14, 15, 21, 23, 24, 26

Against
Abstained
Result ✔ Passed

Remit 7  Manawatu Radio Control Car Club (Remit 7)

Current Rule: 6.6

At all Annual General and Special Meetings proxy votes will be permitted Provided that the  member  Club handing over their
proxy vote shall notify the Secretary in writing One week prior  to  the meeting of the name of the Club that will have their proxy.

Proposed Rule: 6.6

Proxy Votes are not allowed.

Reason:

REASON: Clubs are members of this organisation. If they cannot attend, they get no say. Clubs have a responsibility to be in
attendance as the discussion around clubs remits are how we are given the opportunity for seeing why they have marked such a
change. As we move forward with technology, making the AGM online, there is no excuse for clubs not to be present and
therefore making the Proxy vote obsolete.

Seconded 13

For 07, 09, 10, 12, 13, 15, 21, 23, 24

Against
Abstained 04, 14, 26

Result ✔ Passed



Remit 8  Little Forest Raceway (Remit 8)

Current Rule: No current rule

Proposed Rule: New Rule to be placed as 8.1 c

The NZRCA Health and Safety Officer may (provided 66% majority vote "in favour" of the full
NZRCA executive ) alter, amend, delete, or introduce any rule that directly impacts the Health and
Safety of any NZRCA member, with the rule to change/deletion/inclusion to take immediate effect.  

Reason:

The NZRCA executive currently has no power to make necessary changes that directly relate to health and safety issues, and
although they can send out guidelines, the power to keep everyone safe should be of high importance.

Seconded 04

For 04, 07, 09, 10, 12, 13, 14, 15, 21, 23, 24, 26

Against
Abstained
Result ✔ Passed

Remit 9  Canterbury Radio Control Car Club (Remit 9)

Current Rule: No current rule

Proposed Rule: New Rule to be placed as

Voting on rule changes are to be for that class of racing that the competiter is currently running. 

Reason:

Drivers that are voting on classes that they are not running or they might like to run in the future is hypothetical. We need the
rules, if changed, changed by the current drivers in the current year. The rules shouldn't be changed by drivers that are not racing
that class. ie, Off road drivers voting on an on road class and vice versa.

Seconded 10

For
Against 04, 07, 09, 12, 13, 21, 23, 24, 26

Abstained 10, 14, 15

Result ✘ Failed


